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Meeting Minutes
July 1st, 2015 

MOSIER CREEK TERRACE – 501 E. Second Ave.
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Bill Akin, Peny Wallace, Jackie Sterner
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick



	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Ford Family Foundation Grant and Business Card Discussion

	III
	Business from the Audience--  Councty Commissioner Rod Runyon gave a brief update on the plat approval for the Tanawashee subdivision, the status of the UPRR Double Track project application, and the revised marijuana legislation.  He also said that the new representatives on the MCEDD and MCCOG Boards Steve Lawrence and Russ Brown would be contacting the Mosier Council before every meeting in order to share and report Mosier concerns.

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, June 17th,  2015:  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minues of June 3rd, 2015.  Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VII
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Resolution #2015-10:  Increasing Site Development Fees
Councilor Reed made a motion to pass Resolution #2015-10.  Councilor Wallace seconded.    Motion passed unanimously.

	2.
	Thank you Letters to American Legion:
Council discussed sending two letters of thanks to the American Legion for the improvements to the State Road Cemetery Acess and for the complete purchase and installation of a drinking fountain at the Totem Plaza.  Manager Fitzpatrick will send the letters.

	3.
	Business Owner Letters of Concern about Garbage Problems Downtown:
Council discussed the issue and possible solutions brought to their attention by the Dwelling Station and Rack & Cloth owners.Manager Fitzpatrick was concerned about the increased duties and hours of the maintenance worker, which were not budgeted for more trash pickup during the 15/16 fiscal year.  She said that the trash can at the Totem Plaza did not seem to alleviate the garbage problem at the Plaza, but just increased the amount of work.  Council discussed placement of the trash cans if they it was determined that the maintenance person had enough time during the week to monitor more trash cans.  The fire hydrant area at the corner of First and Center was identified as a possible location.  Manager Fitzpatrick will contact the business owners to let them know that the matter would be discussed again in a few months.

	4.
	Engagement in Coal/Energy Export Action:  Peter Cornelison of the Friends of the C. Gorge and Hood River City Council had sent Council a number of possible actions to take on this issue.  Council discussed sending a LTE, but decided that because was concerned about the differences between the Bakken crude shipped on the BNSF rail line and the Tar Sands/Utah crude shipped on the UPRR line.  Councilor Sterner said that any derailment was going to jeopardize the town, no matter what the rail cars were carrying.

	5.
	Event Planning:  Thanksgiving Event
Councilor Sterner described an event in Laguna Beach that started a number of years ago as serving food to the homeless on Thanksgiving and has turned into a popular community event.  Councilor Wallace said that the date could correspond with Harvest.  Councilor Reed said that the City could partner with the School.  There was a discussion about a possible town hall with a pot luck, and some kind of “roast” of the councilors.  

	6.
	Ford Family Foundation Grant:  
A new grant for economic development in rural communities is soon to be available from the Ford Institute of Community Building.  Council discussed various projects that might qualify for funding.  

	7.
	Business Cards:  Council discussed having business cards with a photo depicting Mosier on the back.  Councilor Reed said that there were various photos on the city website that might be used. 

	
	Committee Reports :  Cemetery, Park, Public Art, Personnel, Public Works, WC Childhood Obesity
Councilor Sterner reported on the last Childhood Obesity Subcommittee meeting.  Commissioner Runyon said that there were good resources in Wasco County available to help with the Food Waste issue:  the MidColumbia Community Action group and the Gleaners.  Councilor Sterner mentioned several successful programs in European countries that have made a difference regarding Food Waste issues.

	
	Correspondance/Staff/Council reports

	
	Adjourn:  8:15 pm 


Approved this 15th day of July 2015:                                    Attest:

____________________________________________________________________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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